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Come to our general meetings and view central Pennsylvania from high atop Reservoir Park! 

A newsletter for, about, and by the members of Camp 15 and Auxiliary 7. 
Come One, Come All - Ladies & Brothers, & Family & Friends, all are welcome to our Camp meetings at the 

 National Civil War Museum and field trips at-large -- Bring your camera! 

 
This March issue of the Hartranft Herald is draped 
in accordance with National Commander in Chief 
Don Palmer’s General Order #15 series 2011-
2012 in remembrance of Sisters Conaway and 

Mullenix and in honor of their long term dedication 
to preserving the memory of the Grand Army of 
the Republic and our ancestors who fought to 

save the Union! 
 
Camp 15’s next monthly general meeting will be 

conducted on Sunday March 18, 2012 at National 
Civil War Museum high atop Reservoir Park, 
Harrisburg PA upper level room 222. Forecast is 
66°!  Meeting begins at 2pm. Our Keynote guests 
today will be camp 15 reenactor members of 
Coopers Battery B with cannon discussion and live 

firing on the grounds of the National Civil War 
Museum approximately at 1pm and 3pm. 
The public is invited to the live firing sessions.    

 

LOWE’S EXPANDS SUPPORT OF THE 
MILITARY WITH YEAR-ROUND DISCOUNT 

 LOWE’S EXPANDS SUPPORT OF THE 

MILITARY WITH YEAR-ROUND DISCOUNT 

10 Percent Discount for Active, Reserve, Retired and 

Disabled Military Personnel  

and Immediate Family Members 

MOORESVILLE, N.C. – Lowe’s Companies, Inc. 
announced today it will expand its support of the 
military by offering an all day, every day 10 
percent discount to all military personnel who are 
active, reserve, retired or disabled veterans and 
their family members, with a valid, government-
issued military ID card.  
All other military veterans will receive the discount 
on the Memorial Day, Fourth of July and Veterans 
Day weekends.  
  
“Lowe’s was founded on the heels of World War 
II by veterans Jim Lowe and Carl Buchan and has 

http://www.suvcwharrisburgpa.org/
http://www.suvcwharrisburgpa.org/
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Gen-John-F-Hartranft-Camp15-Sons-of-Union-Veterans-of-the-Civil-War/201952393173310
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Gen-John-F-Hartranft-Camp15-Sons-of-Union-Veterans-of-the-Civil-War/201952393173310
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Gen-John-F-Hartranft-Camp15-Sons-of-Union-Veterans-of-the-Civil-War/201952393173310
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Gen-John-F-Hartranft-Camp15-Sons-of-Union-Veterans-of-the-Civil-War/201952393173310
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always been a supporter of the military,” said 
Larry D. Stone, Lowe’s president and chief 
operating officer. “The year-round discount 
program is one way we are reaffirming our 
commitment to the thousands of men and women 
who are serving throughout the world, as well as 
their family members at home.”  
The discount is available on in-stock and Special 
Order purchases up to $5,000. Excluded from the 
discount are sales via Lowes.com, previous sales, 
and purchases of services or gift cards. 
  

Hershey Civil War Round Table News 
The Hershey Civil War Round Table now meets on the 
3rd Thursday of each month at 7:30pm at Country 
Meadows: 451 Sand Hill Road, Main Bldg, 2nd Floor, 
Hershey PA. 

Upcoming Meetings and Speakers 

All meetings start at 7:30pm 

March 15, 2012  
Location: Country Meadows  
Speaker: Matt Atkinson  
Topic: 1st Manassas  

April 19, 2012  
Location: Country Meadows  
Speaker: Bob Shaffer  
Topic: Andersonville Prison  

May 17, 2012  
Location: Country Meadows  
Speaker: Joe Mieczokowski  
Topic: 1st person of Simon Cameron  

June 21, 2012  
Location: Country Meadows  
Speaker: Jerry Carrier  
Topic: 1st person of John Jay “ Lincoln Personal 
Secretary and President Teddy Roosevelt  “ Sec. of 
State  

July 19, 2012  
Location: Country Meadows  
Speaker: Chris Mackowski  
Topic: Last Days of Stonewall Jackson  

Camp Curtin Historical Society & Civil War Round 
Table 
Go to http://www.campcurtin.org/index.html  current 
activities. 
 
Pa National Guard Museum, located at bldg T 8-51 on 
the Fort. The museum is open Monday and Friday, and 
by special appointment. Phone 717-861-8211 or email 
c-coellig@state.pa.us     

Civil War and More 
books • videos • prints • ephemera • music  
10 S. Market Street, Mechanicsburg, PA 17055  

Tel.  (717) 766-1899 11:00 AM- 5:30 PM EST 
only  Toll free 1-888-444-1100  Store hours:  

Monday - Friday 10:30  to 6:00 • Saturday 10  to 
3:30 • Closed Sunday. 
 
Civil War Veteran Research 

  
 
WWII Roundtable of the capital area   

The Capital Area WWII Roundtable meets the first 
Thursday of each month at 7:00PM in the Hershey 
Public Library on 701 Cocoa Avenue in Hershey, 
PA. Contact Mr. Bill Jackson at 717-566-3251 or 
717-566-8958 
 
 
 

http://www.campcurtin.org/index.html
mailto:c-coellig@state.pa.us
mailto:c-coellig@state.pa.us
mailto:c-coellig@state.pa.us
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Minutes of Camp’s February Meeting 
Gen. John F. Hartranft  
National Civil War Museum  
Sunday February 19, 2012 
  
Officers Present 
Sr.V.Commander…………….……..Scott Debo 
Jr.V.Commander/Council……..…Jeffrey Smith 
Secretary……….Larry Sheibley-Beasom, PCC 
Treasure./Chap……………..David Demmy, Sr 
Pat.Ins./Hist………..…..David Klinepeter, PCC 
Council/Guard…………….Gregory Kline, PCC 
Council……………………….Lee Walters, PDC  
Guide……………………..…..Thomas Bowman 
Officers Absent 
Commander……………….….…Stanley Zellers 
Color Bearer…………………………..Kelly Betz 

  Brothers Present 
Dave Demmy, Jr.; Floyd Demmy;  Tony Kline;  
Dave Laman;   Gene Mascioli, PCC;   Michael 
Proper;     Rev. Logan Swanger and 
William Neumyer.       (18 Brothers present) 
Guests Present 
Bill Kimmrich  and  Charlotte Walters 

 

          Senior Vice-Commander Scott Debo 
began the meeting at 2:00 with the opening 
ceremonies.  Secretary Larry Sheibley read the 
January minutes and Treasurer David Demmy, 
Sr., reported $1881 in the camp account.   
          Secretary Sheibley reported the 
following:  Camp 15 has an article in the PA 

Department newsletter, Battle Cry of 
Freedom; the Appomattox Luncheon is 21 
April in Williamsport; and the PA Department 
Encampment, 21-23 June, will be held in 
Greensburg.  Please see the Camp Secretary 
for a credentials card in order to attend this 

convention.  Six Camp 15 brothers have 
unpaid 2012 dues.  Second notices will be 
sent 21 February. 

          Junior Vice-Commander Jeff Smith is 
obtaining information on setting up a Camp 15 

recruitment booth at the June and November 
Civil War gun shows in Gettysburg.  Our camp 
had recruitment tables at the Harrisburg 

National Civil War Museum and the Carlisle 
Army Heritage Center on Saturday 18 
February. 
          Camp 15 and Sunbury Camp 503 will 

be having a combined field trip Saturday 31 
March to the Scranton GAR Post.  Arranged by 
Joe Long of Scranton Lt. Ezra Griffin Camp #8, 
the luncheon will begin at 11:00 followed by a 
museum tour.   
          Tony Kline and Floyd Demmy asked 
about searching for Civil War ancestry.  Rev. 
Logan Garth Swanger volunteered to design a 
genealogy worksheet.  Lee Walters stated that 

Camp 15 owns a gun safe stored at his 
residence.  Since we previously sold our rifles, 
the safe is empty and up for sale.  Contact the 

camp if interested in the purchase. 
          Camp 15 welcomed visitor Bill Kimmich 
who heard about our organization at one of 
yesterday’s recruitment tables.  We hope he 

will is a future member. 
          After listing some February events, 
Patriotic Instructor Dave Klinepeter spoke of 

the Civil War Colored PA Troops which were 
originally trained in Massachusetts before a 
training program was established in our state.  
Harrisburg’s GAR David Stephens Post 520 
was chartered for colored veterans. 
          Brother Tony Kline spoke on the U.S. 

Coast Guard of which he was a member in the 
1950’s.  The service began in 1790 as the U.S. 
Revenue Marines and changed in 1863 to the 

Revenue Cutter Service.  Using a poster 
display to back-up his talk, he noted historical 
dates, light houses, duties, and cutter ships.  
The Harriet Lane was three successive cutters 

named after President James Buchanan’s 
niece.  The Coast Guard Academy opened in 
1876 in New Bedford, MA, and later moved 
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to New London, CT.  On behalf of the 
eighteen people present, thanks for the 
information, display, and presentation!  This 

was another great oration by a Camp 15 
brother. 
          The March meeting will be on the 
second floor of the National Civil War Museum 

with an outside presentation by Cooper’s 
Battery.  Dress warmly, possibly. 
 
Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty, 
Larry Sheibley-Beasom, PCC 
Secretary, SUVCW Camp 15 
 
 

 
 

Upcoming Events 
Gen. John F. Hartranft 

Camp 15 Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil 
War 

 
March 31 Field Trip to the GAR Museum in 

Scranton 
 
This will be a joint field trip for Members of 
Camp 15 & Camp 503, with each Camp's 
Auxiliary being welcome to join us. Camp 8 in 
Scranton will be hosting us and providing a 
light lunch. They request that we be there by 
11:00 AM. A head count must be provided by 
March 11 so they have time to prepare. 
Please RSVP to Greg Kline at 
gregsuvcw@yahoo.com  or by phone at 717-
571-6877. Once I have a head count, I will 
send directions and other details to those who 
sign up. We can also talk about car pooling, 
stopping for dinner later in the day, etc once 
we have the head count.  
 
 
 
 

Cooper's Battery B Artillery Demonstration for  
Camp March 18 Meeting 

Cooper's Battery B will present an arti llery 
demonstration for the Camp meeting in 
conjunction with the National Civil War 
Museum. The Battery is scheduled to be on 
the grounds from 12-4 and to fire the gun at 
1:00 and 3:00. The 3:00 time slot should fit in 
well with the Camp's meeting schedule. 
 
Army Heritage Days at the U.S. Army Heritage 

& Education Center in Carlisle May 19-20  
9 to 5 each day 

 
On February 18 camp 15 participated in 
Recruiting Expo at Army Heritage Center. With 
around 300 attendees, we passed out a stack 
of Camp newsletters, numerous past copies of 
the Banner and 14 applications. We have 
been invited to recruit again at 2012 May Army 
Heritage Days.  Last year they had attendance 
of over 11,000!! This would be a great 
recruiting opportunity but we have to act fast. 
The event is focused heavily on reenactors 
and I was told that heritage groups and other 
societies such as the SUVCW will have limited 
opportunities to participate. We need to let 
them know ASAP if we will attend, really in the 
next 2-3 weeks. If you can participate, send a 
reply to Greg Kline at gregsuvcw@yahoo.co or 
call me at 717-571-6877 by no later than 
March 11 but sooner is better! 

 
Greg Kline, Past Camp Commander 
Hartranft Camp # 15, Harrisburg 
Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:gregsuvcw@yahoo.com
mailto:gregsuvcw@yahoo.co
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BIOLOGICAL GROWTH REMOVAL 
Spring is coming and it is time to clean that  
Headstone for Memorial Day on May 28. 
 
BIOLOGICAL GROWTH REMOVAL 

 
Sprayed with D/2 Biological Solution Fall 2010!  
Photographed Spring 2011. No scrubbing or  
washing. Biodegradable, no bleach, no acid,  
no salts. Will not harm plants, stone or you. Tested   
and used by the National Park Service, the  
Veterans Administration, Colonial Williamsburg  
Foundation, Texas Historical Commission, Alabama  
Cemetery Preservation Alliance, the Association for  
Gravestone Studies, Georgia Municipal Cemetery  
Association, and many Veteran and  
Civil War Cemeteries: 
Andrew Johnson National Cemetery TN 
Antietam National Cemetery MD 
Congressional Cemetery DC 
Natchez National Cemetery MS 
New Hampshire State Cemetery NH 
Tomb of the Unknown Soldier VA 
United States Naval Academy MD 
Vicksburg National Cemetery MS 
D/2 BIOLOGICAL SOLUTION'S NEWEST 
DISTRIBUTOR 
Granite City Tool Co. 
Contact: 
Jerry Mascola 800 451 4570 
granitecitytoolco@myfairpoint.net  
Have technical questions? Please contact me. 
Ted Kinnari 
President 
D/2 Biological Solutions 
917 693 7441  
tkinnari@d2bio.com  courtesy of Les Kern PDC 

 
 
 
 

PHOTOS FROM RECRUITING DAYS 

 
CAMP RECRUITING DISPLAY BOARD AT CARLISLE 

 
PATRIOTIC INSTRUCTOR DAVE KLINEPETER ON DUTY 

 
RIGHT, LARRY SHEIBLEY-BEASOM DISCUSSING SUVCW 

WITH  VISITOR AT ARMY HERITAGE CENTER, CARLISLE. 

mailto:granitecitytoolco@myfairpoint.net
mailto:granitecitytoolco@myfairpoint.net
mailto:tkinnari@d2bio.com
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GREG KLINE, PCC ON DUTY AT AHC CARLISLE 

 
TONY KLINE ON DUTY AT FREE DAY AT NATIONAL 

CIVIL WAR MUSEUM  

 
BROTHER TONY TRYING TO RECRUIT 
COMMANDER-IN- CHIEF. 

 
HARTRANFT OFFICERS, LARRY, SCOTT AND JEFF 

CONDUCTING CAMP’S FEBRUARY MEETING. 

 
KEYNOTE SPEAKER, BROTHER TONY KLINE’S 

PRESENTATION ON REVENUE CUTTER SERVICE  

 
HARTRANFT CAMP MEETING ATTENDEES SOAKING UP 

BROTHER TONY’S DISCUSSION ON WATER WAYS OF 

REVENUE CUTTER SERVICE 1861-1865. 

 
Photos courtesy of PCC Brothers Dave 
Klinepeter and Greg Kline!  
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PATRIOTIC INSTRUCTOR and GAR 
HISTORIAN by Dave Klinepeter 
I have been surprised at the amount of 
material and information generated over the 
150th anniversary of the Civil War.  I am sure 
it will continue into 1865 and the end of the 
war.  In a way this is good. For years, many of 
us tried to encourage the younger generations 
to learn about our country's history (which 
lacks teaching in school). Over the years, 
movies such as Killer Angels, Glory, Ken 
Burn's Civil War, also writers, researchers, 
and especially reenactors have been able to 
stimulate some peoples interest in our history 
and also if they may have had an ancestor 
who helped preserve the UNION.  We the 
Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War need 
to recruit some of these people to keep us 
growing and to help preserve the past.  
***************************************************** 
The 150th of the Civil War is now in the 
second year 1862.  On Jan 18, 2012 the 
National Civil War Museum in Harrisburg, PA., 
had a reception to preview a new exhibit in 
honor of the Civil War Sesquicentennial 1862. 
Dana Shoaf, editor of the Civil War Times 
magazine gave an interesting speech on the 
crucial year of 1862 and how the 
Confederates had the potential to win the 
war.  The new exhibit is located on the 1st 
floor gallery next to the Lincoln exhibit. 
*****************************************************  
SPECIAL DATES 
1861 March 4th Abraham Lincoln is 
inaugurated 16th President of the United 
States. 
1862 March 7th Battle of Pea Ridge in 
Arkansas Confederates badly beaten. 
March 9th Battle of the Monitor and the CSS 
Virginia off Hampton Roads VA. 
March 17th US Treasury introduces paper 
money called "GREENBACKS'.  
March 28th Battle of Glorieta Pass, New 
Mexico. Union troops won.  

1863 March 3rd Congress passes the 
Conscription Act Americas first war time draft 
covered males age 20 to 45.    
1864  March 1st  US Grant is given Supreme 
Commander of all Union forces 
and    promoted to Lieutenant General a rank 
previous attained only by George Washington. 
March 12th   The Union launched the 
disastrous Red River campaign. 
1865 March 31st   Fighting at White Oak Road 
begins the final offensive of the Civil War.  The 
next day is the Battle of Five Forks causing 
General Lee to evacuate Richmond and 
Petersburg, VA.      ----                        DJK 
 

 
 
 
Coopers and Knapps Battery Photos courtesy of 
Dave Klinepeter  

 

 
Coopers Battery B circa 2010 

 

 
Knapps Battery a long time ago! 
 
Continued!  
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Knapps Battery E, 1st PA Light Artillery 1964. 
From left D. Mike Klinepeter Brother of camp 
15, Charlie Oellig, presently curator of Army 
National  Guard Museum at Fort Indiantown 
Gap, Eddie Demmy Wagner, Camp 15’s Dave 
Klinepeter, the late Don Demmy Wagner, 
cousin to camp 15 member Floyd Demmy, 
and Fred Hampton at NSSA Winchester 
Virginia 1964. 
 

 
                PHILADELPHIA INQUIRER  
           THURSDAY FEBRUARY 20, 1862 
              SWORD PRESENTATION 
Colonel Robert Gowdin of Massachusetts First, who 
is acting Brigadier General in Hooker's Division, is 
soon to be the recipient of a handsome sword, with 
belt, sash and epaulettes to correspond.  He is 

highly esteemed as a citizen and as an officer. 

Artillery Orders of 1865 

 
 
  Save a life save your kitchen. 

At a Fire Fighting Training school they   demonstrate 
this with a deep fat fryer set on the fire field. An 
instructor would don a fire suit and using an 8-oz. cup 
at the end of a 10-foot pole to toss water onto the grease 
fire.  
The results got the attention of the students. The water, 
being heavier than oil, sinks to the bottom where it 
instantly becomes superheated. 
  
The explosive force of the steam blows the burning oil 
up and out. On the open field, it became a thirty-foot 
high fireball that resembled a nuclear blast.  
Inside the confines of a kitchen, the fire ball hits the 
ceiling and fills the entire room. Also, do not throw 
sugar or flour on a grease fire. One-cup of either creates 
the explosive force of two sticks of dynamite.  
Shared by Brother John Martin! 
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A gift for yourself or the veteran in your family 

 

 

 
 
Recruiting tool for camp 15 
Brothers how many times did you attempt to recruit 
someone into our grand organization only to not 
known a telephone number for them to obtain 
more data?  Well now you can readily share a 
business card with the individual,  You may pick up 
a strip of 5 cards at any camp meeting or contact 
Hartranft Herald at DoubleD@Demmy.cc 

 

 

On the Road with Camp 15 
Monthly Camp Meetings begin at 2 p.m. and are 
held on 3rd Sunday, at National Civil War Museum 
unless otherwise, indicated! 
 
Sunday, March 18, 2012 camp meeting at National 
Civil War Museum!  Cooper’s Battery will present 
an indoor discussion and 2 out-of-doors live firing 
at 1pm and 3pm. 
 
Saturday March 31, 2012, Camp 15 and Camp 503 
will visit Camp 8’s Museum in Scranton, PA. 
 
April 2012 Appomattox Luncheon – see 
Pennsylvania Department newsletter for details.  
 
Sunday April 15, 2012 camp meeting at National 
Civil War Museum!  
 
Weekend of April 13-15 - Annual Lincoln 
Ceremony at Lincoln Tomb, Springfield Illinois 
and National Council of Administration meeting! 
Saturday April 21, 2012 Pennsylvania Appomattox 
Luncheon, 1 pm Genetti Hotel, Williamsport, PA! 
 
Forthcoming spring field trip to camp 8’s GAR and 
civil war museum in Scranton! 
 
Sunday May 20, 2012 camp meeting at National 
Civil War Museum!  
 
Saturday May 26, 2012, Camp Memorial Day 
activities at variety of cemeteries! 
 
May 28, 2011 Camp participates in central 
Pennsylvania parades! 
 
June 2012 - 132d annual Encampment of the 
Pennsylvania Commandery of the Sons of Union 
Veterans of the Civil War – June 22, 23, 24 at Four 
Points by Sheraton at Greensburg, PA!  
 
Continued next month. 
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Gen. John F. Hartranft Camp 15 Harrisburg 

 
Brass Belt Buckle 

 

 
 

Solid Brass SUVCW Belt Buckle 

$30.00 
 

($26 + $4 S&H ea) 

Lifetime Guarantee Fits up to 1-3/4 inch Belt 

Shipped Priority Mail 

$26 + $4 shipping for each buckle 
 

Make check or money order payable to 

Gen. John F. Hartranft Camp 15 

Send order and $30 payment to 

 

Larry Sheibley-Beasom  

523 South Fourth Street 
Newport, PA 17074-1316 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Be Proud Wear the Badge 

 
Come out to a meeting and join us! 

Allied Orders of the GAR 

q Woman's Relief Corps Auxiliary to Grand 

Army of the Republic,  

q Ladies of the Grand Army of the Republic, 

q Daughters of Union Veterans of Civil War, 

q Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War,    

q Auxiliary to the Sons of Union Veterans of 
the Civil War. 

Camp Officers & authors, the first Friday of each 
month is the Deadline for submission of stories, 
events, articles, and photos for Hartranft Herald.      

· Membership Bio Profiles will continue to 
appear as they are submitted by members.   

· Worksheets were inserted in Camp 15’s 
125th Anniversary history book. 
If you prefer, [and your Hartranft Herald 
wishes you would], complete an e-
worksheet,            please ask for one – 
send e-mail request to 
DoubleD@Demmy.cc 

· Bring a nephew, uncle, brother, father, 
grandfather, neighbor and friend to a 
Camp meeting! 

Family and our sisters of Auxiliary 7 are always 
welcome! 

GENERAL JOHN F HARTRANFT, CAMP 15 

HARRISBURG, PA,       
SONS OF UNION VETERANS OF THE CIVIL WAR                           

ESTABLISHED FEBRUARY 11, 1882                                                                         

IN FRATERNITY, CHARITY, AND LOYALTY 

 

mailto:DoubleD@Demmy.cc


  

 

 

 

  

 
Brothers and Sisters prepare for Pennsylvania Encampment Convention Now! 

 

 
 

Continued!  
 



  

 

 

 

  

 
Encampment Banquet Menu and other details 

 

 
 

 



  

 

 

 

  

Please support the Encampment booklet even though you may not attend convention. 
Honor you civil war ancestor(s), local camp, and your local business, past leaders! 

 

 
 
 
 



  

 

 

 

  

 
Annual Appomattox Luncheon April 21 

 

 

 
--- end ---  
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